
  

To the residents/users of this building                         
 

 

 

 

Date  22/10/2018      Contact    Silke Seuren 

Subject  Steel construction & temporary route construction traffic  Email info@bcema.nl 

 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

During the past months we have worked hard to construct the concrete core of the EMA-building. 

Subsequently, we will start mounting the steel construction (the framework of the building) at the 

beginning of November. The work will continue until mid-2019.  

 

Construction traffic and accessibility 

The steel will be transported from and to the construction site via the Spoorslag, except from 5 

November till 17 November. In this period, the Spoorslag is closed due to cutting down trees,   

necessary for widening the A10 (by ZuidPlus). This means that we are forced to temporarily redirect 

the construction traffic via the Antonio Vivaldistraat and Domenico Scarlattilaan. In this period you can 

therefore expect more traffic between regular working hours (7 am to 7 pm).  

 

Website 

General information about the project is available on the website of EMA Construction Consortium, 

www.nieuwbouwEMA.amsterdam (in Dutch). In addition to general information, the website shows 

some photos and videos. Via the header ‘nieuws’ we will update you about the project. Do you want to 

receive a notification of new items? Then you can leave your name and email address on our website.  

 

Contact 

For questions, complaints or calamities, you can contact us using the following phone numbers, email 

addresses or websites: 

• For urgent questions about the construction activities related to the new housing of EMA 

(Domenico Scarlattilaan), please call our contractor, Mr Muskee, on +31 (0)6 11249349.  

• If you have any other questions or complaints, please contact the communication consultant at 

the site office on Wednesdays between 1 pm and 2 pm, send an email to info@bcema.nl or 

leave a message on the website www.nieuwbouwEMA.amsterdam under the header 

‘feedback’. 

• For serious calamities on or around the construction site, please contact our emergency 

number +31 (0)10 8513535. This number should be used for hazardous situations, break-ins, 

impending danger and theft, but not for complaints of a technical nature.  

• The Municipality of Amsterdam Zuidas is not the principal of this project, although it is involved 

with coordinating all construction work in the Zuidas district. If you have any questions or 

comments about ongoing projects in the district (like the tree cutting at the Spoorslag), please 

contact the Amsterdam Zuidas Information Centre on 0800 5065 (24/7) or at 

contact@zuidas.nl 

 

With kind regards, 

Silke Seuren 

Communication Consultant 

EMA Construction Consortium 
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